
ADITYA DEGREE AND PG COLLEGE, SURAMPALEM. 

“Swachhata Hi Seva 2025” 

Environment Clean – up Programme. 

Venue: Surampalem Rural, Surampalem. 

 

 16th – February – 2025 

 

 

Aditya Degree and P G College NSS Unit 1 successfully conducted a One Day NSS 

Programme as per the circular of Adi Kavi Nannaya University, NSS Unit. In accordance with 

the ongoing “Swachhata Hi Seva” the Aditya Degree and PG College NSS Unit 1 went to 

Surampalem Rural, Peddapuram Mandal to conduct a one day ‘Environment Clean-up 

Programme” on the above mentioned date.  Permission was obtained from Surampalem 

Panchayat for conducting this programme.  In this activity along with cleaning the village 

surroundings    around 20 saplings were planted in this NSS activity.   

 In this activity around 50 NSS Student Volunteers assembled at the college at 9:30 am 

in the morning to go to the venue.  The NSS Programme Officer Mr. B K Vidyasagar went 

with the students.  Our College NSS Unit Assistant Coordinator Mr. B V S S Udayanadh and 

Lady Faculty Ms Varshini came with the Unit to conduct this activity. The College 

Management and our College Principal Mr. Vilas Anil Chavan gave us the necessary 

permission and provided all the needed logistics for doing this activity successfully. Transport 

of Buses were arranged from a Travel Agency from Peddapuram to take the College Unit and 

all Student Volunteers to the place of our planned and designated venue Suramplaem.    

 The College Central store provided the NSS Unit the garden machinery and other 

cleaning material like spade, garden knives etc. for this Programme.  Plastic dust bins and 

gunny sacks were also taken for collection of waste and other garden rubbish. Precautionary 

measures for all the Volunteers and accompanying staff like gloves, protection coats, face 

masks and other basic things like water and first aid was taken with the Unit for this activity.  

The local people of Surampalem also helped and assisted us in the clean-up programme and 

the tree plantation drive afterwards.  The Student Volunteers had good and meaningful 

interaction with the youth and a few school going students gathered there on protecting and 



taking utmost care of our Environment.  We explained to them about the necessary need and 

importance of planting more trees in order to safeguard our Environment.   

A short speech was given by our NSS Unit Assistant Coordinator   Mr Uday sir on the 

various aspects of the topic Environment and the ways how one can protect and improve our 

surroundings so that our Society can be a better place for all of us to live peacefully and coexist 

happily with each other. The village Sarpanch President also spoke a few words to all those 

gathered there.   He gave some useful suggestion on how all the villagers can protect and 

safeguard the village Environment.   

We all returned to college after the successful completion of the NSS Activity 

‘Environment Clean-up Programme’.   
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